Pana High School
Report to the Board of Education

November, 2022
e 9" Grade 109
e 10" Grade 98
e 11" Grade 89
e 12" Grade 97
e Totals 393

Good Things at PHS:
e The marching band attended the Oblong Spooktacular in October.
o Field Show Competition:
1st Place Overall
1st Place Drum Major (Tessa Strom)

o Parade Competition:
1st Place Overall
1st Place Drum Major (Tessa Strom)
1st Place Colorguard (Coach, Olivia Mooday)

o lllinois Music Educators Association District 5 Festivals were attended by the
following music students this month:Emma Stephens, Caleb Adams, Aaliyah
Cooks, Nicole Arkebauer and John Berns, Concert Choir, John Berns, Vocal Jazz
Choir, Carson Wilhour and Griffin Kimbrel, Concert Band

e The National Honor Society hosted a blood drive on November 9th. We blew
past our goal of 72 donors and had 112 people donate blood.

e The CKH Student Process Champions hosted the monthly breakfast to honor
those students who were nominated by faculty for modeling the traits of
teamwork for the month of November. Process Champions prepared and served
breakfast for the students and their parents. Adam Ladage from Pana PD was
the guest speaker.

The faculty and staff at the high school would like to thank all of our School Board
members for the support we receive on a daily basis.

m #ThankABoardMember
TR SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS DAY
o o November 15, 2022

The events of the last couple of events have subsided and we have fallen back into a
groove at the high school.



Model UN competed at McKendree College on Tuesday Nov. 15th. The competition
helps them to understand the perspectives of other nations, research and write about
real world problems, and debate solutions using parliamentary procedure. The
competition also gives them a chance to learn about college majors and careers where
they can put these skills to work. Ironically, several of our committees were debating
issues with the Russia/Ukraine war yesterday just at the time that missiles struck
Poland. Some of the McKendree faculty and students led our students in a 45-minute
discussion of this event, giving us some expert insight into Russia's government
structure and possible next moves.

The changes made to the Yearbook program are off to a good start. Mr. File has taken
the program/class and ran with it. With an early start to sales, the yearbook staff has
already made $2730 in sales for the yearbook in production. This includes both book
sales and advertising. In addition, we have had some success fundraising by selling old
back issues that are in inventory. From this sale, an additional $265 has been either
received or has sales reserved.

Guidance Department
Washington University, EIU, Sloan Implement and Army ROTC have visited and met
with students during Enrichment.

Student Council will be visiting Lincoln for a playdate. They are also planning a 12 Days
of Christmas activity.

The November First National Bank Senior-of-the-Month: Delaney Epley

The November WMKR Radio Students-of-the-Month:
Freshman: Reagan McGlaughlen

Sophomore: Lilyanna Rochkes

Junior: John Berns

Senior: Chloe Ashcraft.

CKH November Teamwork Winners:
Freshman: Delaney Hackler
Sophomore: Landon Meadows

Junior: Ethan Hicks

Senior: Joel Deere

The November Peoples Bank and Trust of Pana Student-Athletes-of-the-Month
are:

Senior - Evan Swisher (Football)

Junior - Brandon Lehman (Football)

Sophomore - Kylie Evrley (Volleyball)

Freshmen - Cash Lynch (Football)



